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Minutes
Date: 



Wed., 13th January 2016
Time: 



1330 - 1530
Location: 


Sbectrwm, Bwlch Road, Fairwater, Cardiff
Present:  
John Cushen


Cardiff & Vale Parents Federation 

Phil Harding (Chair)

Cardiff & Vale Parents Federation

Rob Larkins


               Vision 21
Ron Woods                                     Innovate Trust
Julie Reed



Cardiff Council (Day Services Manager) 
Denise Moriarty

LD Commissioning Manager, Cardiff LA 

Emma Mulinder


Cardiff Council (LD West Team Manager) 
Sarah Capstick 


C3SC

Jane Farr



Cardiff LA (Training) 

Joanne John


ABM Health Trust

Apologies:

Linda Pritchard


GCVS

Anna Mogie


Cardiff and Vale Health Trust 
Ceri Meloy                                      Dimensions 
Laura Kingdon                                Scope Transformation Project Manager for Wales Services

Paul Richards


Scope

Linda Woodley 


Ops Manager Cardiff and Vale 
	Agenda item 2.
2.1


	Minutes of last meeting
These were read and agreed

Matters arising

John had raised concerns that parents had raised that PCP was not consistently being adopted.  Emma discussed the existing person centred approach being adopted by LD teams and felt confident that she and her teams could resolve any concerns due to the robust system that is now in place and the clear pathway that can be followed.

	

	Agenda item 4 – (the Group dealt first with Agenda item 4)
Agenda item 3
Agenda Item 5


	Task and Finish Group Employment – Update  from Rob Larkins 
Rob gave an update on where the Group is.
Because of the busy period at latter end of 2015 and the demanding roles of group members the Task Group had been unable to meet since the last LDPG meet in October.

Rob felt that the next meet of the Employment Task Group was an important one but if we are to progress we need to ensure we report back effectively to LDPG.and agree the terms and expectations of the group. He assumed that it included the group raising and considering various initiatives and innovative ideas. 
There was a general discussion on the employment issue. Denise asked the group what we felt was the statutory role for employment of people with LD? We need to agree where does the 3rd sector fit into our aspirations, what statistics are available and what services are currently on offer.

Should we focus upon training towards employment and how is this covered in Person Centred Planning plus should it be included in a whole package of measures including Supported Living?
Rob also wanted to know what were the statistics and how could we access them.
Ceri felt that Time Banking was still a major asset for people with LD and can definitely be used to progress employment aspirations. She offered to cover this area in more detail if the Group requires.

Rob reminded us that Keith Ingram, Employment Ambassador for people with LD, was keen to engage with the Group.

Rob discussed a recent initiative involving the Sobell Foundation and Elite this may not come to fruition. But V21 are re-looking at the employment grants available.

Emma discussed the exciting continuing development of the Support Planning Team ( previously described to the Group by Julie, see Minutes July 2015), the focus on a person-centred approach and how it will ease the existing burden on Social Workers.

The SP Team is already functioning, and is composed of experienced former Day Services Operatives, but the official launch date is 25th January, with Geraldine and Emma overseeing the project.
Task and Finish Group on Respite
Denise updated the group.

The T&F Group has worked well and she thanked members for their efforts.

She felt that the work done on respite has reconfirmed the high value that we place on the future of respite provision.

There were several areas to consider including:

Residential respite

Flexible respite – using Direct Payments
Supported Holidays
Clarity is needed on what type of respite is required by a family and what is available. 

All parties need to share a clear vision of what respite means, and how it can be variously delivered.

It was and is clear that the current provision is not fit for purpose for many people, including some people with complex health needs.

The next step is to agree how a new model and approach is commissioned- it could be via a tendering process and this may or may not also include a brokerage element.
Update from LA on LD issues

Denise informed us that the Budget for Cardiff had not been cut as badly as had been feared), but it still amounted to £45 million up to 16/17, and was £111 million over 3 years.

So the cuts have been significant already and will continue.

Denise thought that Adult services will be required to save around £10 million and will struggle to meet savings targets.

The Social Services and Wellbeing Act is fully implemented this year and has great aspirations but it will be important for LA’s to determine how to live up to the intent of the Act and protect front line provision for people in most need.

Denise would like to see a better clarification on the meaning of well being within the Act.

Denise felt that it was important for everyone in the sector to have a good understanding of the SSWB Act.

Denise wondered if members of the Group should meet to analyse key areas of the Act.
Jayne informed the group that there was training being provided on the Act, and there is also a lot of information already on the Care Council hub

Sarah discussed an event being organised by C3SC on Feb. 12th which will analyse and provide information on the SSWB Act.

She also reminded the Group that there was plenty of information already on the C3SC website.

Rob felt that the aspirations of the Act were good and hoped that the funding provided by WG would match those aspirations.

In a general discussion on the SSWB Act it was felt that there were clear commitments within the Act around the provision of services and Intervention. There was definitely a challenge for the 3rd sector to continue to signpost to services and also find out how the 3rd sector can fit within and meet the aspirations of the Act.

Information provision is obviously key, and there was discussion around the online portal provided by Dewis Cymru which is online for the North Wales area.

http://www.ssiacymru.org.uk/7709
Dewis Cymru is intended to promote people’s well-being by making it easier for them to find out about how to improve their well-being, and the sources of advice and support which can help them.  It is also intended to support the successful delivery of the new requirements placed on local authorities, around Information, Advice and Assistance, as set out Part 2 of the Social Services and Well-being (Wales) Act.
John felt that it would be logical to merge elements of the “Where You Stand” online information resource with Dewis information to make this information resource more comprehensive and maintaining entries more efficient. This is an ongoing task
Denise asked whether Parents Fed website could link to DEWIS.
Rob wanted to know when this resource could be accessed with confidence.
Sarah informed the group that herself and John were on a Working Group for the DEWIS resource, but plans for an online portal for Cardiff and Vale were still being worked on.

At present an organisation can register on the site, so that your details can be in the system ready for when it all goes online although the information grid provided is not fully complete as yet.

Impact of Living Wage
Denise discussed the impact of this and how strategic forums at the Welsh Government and CCC have already  considered it in detail.
There is a planned 5% increase in LA budget for Cardiff to accommodate the impact of the Living Wage.

She also discussed with members the National Minimum Wage and the impact of that.

Emma discussed how Learning Disability teams are working in a very Person Centred manner so hopefully any adverse impact on them and the people they support will be lessened.
	Action – Rob to liaise with Julie
Action – Denise to liaise with LDIG on Respite
Action – For next agenda
the LA to give an update on SSWB Act and its impact on 3rd sector
Action – Jayne to circulate a link to the hub
Action – John to investigate


	Agenda item 6
Agenda Item 7 

	Training Update

Jayne gave an update – there has been a data collection for Welsh Govt. on training provided by 160 residential care providers….this is a massive piece of work which will eventually benefit the training agenda in Wales.
Domiciliary Care workers need to be registered with the Care Council for Wales by 2017.

Currently there is Person Centred (PC) Creativity training for PC facilitators who are working with adults with LD.

A system of providing QCF training at levels 2, 3 and 5 

in Health and Social Care….and currently there is work ongoing with in partnership with local colleges to secure funding.

Jayne said that her staff are able to access training opportunities at the Learning Pool without any problems and asked group members to contact her if their organisations and/or individuals have any problems.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------
Feedback / AOB

Role of Chair – Phil expressed a desire to stand down as Chair after 4 years. The LDPG terms of reference recommend a review after 3 years.

Health – Joanne asked whether a Health Update could be a Standing item on the agenda. This was agreed.

She discussed the Secondary Care pathway into hospital, which is ready for launch. 

Primary care is with GP

Secondary is A+E and Hospital.
There has recently been an investigation into 3 deaths in Cardiff of people with LD.
The Learning Disability Directorate is merging with Mental Health, that may bring its challenges.

In Cardiff LD provision services are working at present with 800 plus people. People are living longer but those with LD have lower life expectancies.

A major issue with addressing health needs is waiting times, one recent example was a waiting time of 30 weeks. All asked to contact Joanne if there are any poor examples of waiting times there is a desire to avoid any crisis situation.

The Health Workstream is an avenue to access services via the Learning Disability Implementation Group.

Key issues are:

Regular healthchecks for people with LD.

GP’s should offer an annual healthcheck but people should contact their GP for a healthcheck if nor offered one. There are 1121 people in Cardiff who are eligible but take up is only 355 so far.
There was a discussion on the Traffic Light System of health care.

Rob asked Joanne for more info on Health Checks and Traffic Light system so as to ensure all at the people supported at V21 are up to date with this.
Representation at LDPG – Denise was concerned that Cardiff People First and Vale People first had no representation at the meeting…indeed we had not seen CPF for the last 2 meetings.

Members to seek to interact with CPF and VPF

Also members to ensure that they share Minutes of LDPG and issues with their networks e.g. CVPF to ensure that Advocacy Matters receives Minutes of LDPG meetings.
Future Generations 

Sarah asked for this to be on next agenda.

She felt that the Future Generations Act was not being promoted effectively, there is currently consultation on related Codes and Guidance.

There is also an event on 25th Jan in conjunction with Health Board concerned with a “Review of Health Boards Strategic Framework for engagement with the Third sector”.

Linda Pritchard and Sarah are working as 3rd sector reps with the Ambulance service considering the service they provide to people with LD.

Sarah also informed the Group about discussions with the Dental Clinical Board for planning to help patients with LD

3rd sector volunteers are now staffing an Information Centre at UHW , with plans to provide resources at Llandough and Barry Hospitals.

	Action – Parents Fed to promote awareness of Traffic Light system
Action – John to email CPF and VPF
Action – John Cushen


	Future Dates of agreed Wednesday meetings @ 1330 for  2016 agreed ... July 13th, October 12th

	Date of next meeting and Venue –  

1330, Wed. 13th April @ Sbectrwm, Bwlch Rd. Fairwater, Cardiff



